
As we come to the end of a very challenging term, we are reminded that
there are so many people undergoing challenges we cannot even
comprehend.  Many of our families have suffered COVID and been in
lockdown, so these holidays come to offer us respite.

Our wonderful Chaplain Noel put together Easter services for all our
students and though we could not gather together we did in smaller groups.  
We reflected on the Easter message and how important it is to our faith
and I was delighted with the way our students responded in all year groups.

The pages that follow should give you an insight into the wonderful things
we did across the school.  Please read it and talk to your children about
their activities.

I have been asked by the Chief Medical Officer and the Coordinator-
General of the National COVID Vaccine Taskforce to encourage and
remind all our families to book a COVID-19 vaccination for your children,  
Whilst many children have received a first dose, many  are now due for a
second dose (8 weeks after the first) and as we approach the school
holidays and the weather cools down, it is important to take steps to
minimise the impact of COVID-19.  Please visit the Department of Health's
website for information on the vaccines and where these are available.
Thank you for your efforts in keeping your children and the wider school
community safe.

Our congratulations go to Mrs Jessica Clues who has welcomed a beautiful
baby boy "Oscar" to her family this past week.

Upcoming Events

Friday 15 - Tuesday 19 April
Easter - School Office closed

Monday 25 April
ANZAC Day - Public Holiday

Tuesday 26 April
Students commence Term 2

Wednesday 27 April
Yr 11/12 Woodwork Exc.

Friday 29 April and Monday
2 May
Pre Kindy Orientation

Tuesday 3 May
Secondary 3 Way Meetings

Tuesday 10 April to Friday
20 April
NAPLAN

Monday 9 May
Yr 7 ACC Lightning Carnival

Tuesday 10 May
Yr 8 ACC, AFL Lightning
Carnival

Friday 13 May
Whole School Cross Country
Carnival

Sunday 22 May to Friday 27
May
Yr 9 Ningaloo Camp

Friday 27 May to Friday 3
June
Yr 11 and 12 Exams
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There will be several staff changes for next term, with Mr Sean Walker will take up the position of LAC
- Mathematics and Ms Taryn Culverhouse teaching English, as both Mrs Crowley and Ms Varian
having resigned due to illness and family commitments.
Mrs Felicity Inglis-Hodge has also decided to seek other challenges after being on long service leave
this term.  We thank Mrs Inglis-Hodge for her service to our school community. Mrs Rebecca Bell who
replaced her, for her leave will remain in the position.

I look forward to seeing our children return on Tuesday 26 April, following ANZAC day, in their winter
uniforms. Please check your children's uniforms over the holidays to ensure they have all the
necessary items. Uniform Shop opening times for the holidays are advertised in this edition. 

We will let you know what restrictions await us for next term.  At the moment we hope to have face to
face parent teacher interviews for secondary and recommence school assemblies.  We can but hope
and pray.

Our new Resource Centre, we call the Pavilion is progressing well and we still hope to have it in late
August.

Thank you for your generous support of our Easter raffle. We were inundated with so much chocolate,
eggs and gifts that we managed to have over 40 raffle prizes for our students and staff.  We donated
a box of chocolate goodies to the local Byford Baptist Church who feed the needy in our community.

Wishing you all a very Happy Easter and wonderful holidays.

Ms Dennis' Year 3 Class Easter activities.

FROM THE PRINCIPAL'S DESK CONTINUED....



All secondary interim reports are only available on SEQTA.  
Hard copies are not being sent home.

If you are having issues with accessing SEQTA,
please email school@cgs.wa.edu.au

Last week the Year 11 Human Biology students had the luxury of practising dissecting skills and
using their knowledge of the circulatory system to perform a heart dissection.

Secondary Interim Reports

Year 11, Human Biology



Year 8 Science

Year 8 have been studying Earth Science this term, including rocks, minerals, fossils, and mining. Mr
Sullivan’s end of term ‘special’ was the great plasticine challenge, where students had 45 minutes to
build a scene from an animated dinosaur movie. The winning pair would have a photograph of their work
on the front cover of their science homework journal next term. So, how did the students interpret this
challenge? We had dinosaurs meeting time travelling humans, plenty of erupting volcanoes, a variety of
T.rex and triceratops, some pterosaurs and primeval forests plus, of course, various explosions which
may or may not have resulted from the impact of the asteroid or comet at the great Cretaceous-
Paleogene extinction event. The winning entry combined creativity with a sense of humour.
Congratulations to Cleo and Tylah for their work, pictured here, including the speech bubble, and also to
Jasmine and Matilda who came a close second with their red pterodactyl and very cute blue triceratops.
To answer the dinosaur’s question: “Pack up your books and have a great holiday! See you in a couple
of weeks to begin our study of Chemistry!”
Mr Sullivan - Science Teacher

Cleo and Tylah with their winning entry
under construction.

Jasmine and Matilda making their colourful
triceratops family.

Jamie and Bryn making volcanoes and some
wonderful dinosaurs.



On Monday, 28 March, the teachers, and students at Court Grammar were set the annual Earth
Hour Challenge to keep their classroom lights off all day. Earth Hour is an initiative created by
the World Wildlife Fund (WWF) that originated in Sydney. Each year in March, people around the
globe are encouraged to switch their lights off between the hours of 8:30 am and 9:30 pm on a
Saturday night. Schools can participate either on the Friday before, or the Monday after the Earth
Hour weekend.



To further our conscious efforts to be environmentally mindful, students were given the challenge
to complete a Kahoot quiz about Earth Hour for Environment Colours points. It was great to see
students (and a few teachers) who also participated in this activity.

Congratulations to Mrs Barlow, Miss West, Ms Stanton, Mr Sullivan, Mrs Bull, Miss Bedford, Ms
Cox, Mr Garrett, Mr R Taylor, Mr Andersson, Mr Freel and Mr Thompson whom all completed the
#switchoff all-day challenge.



Congratulations to the following students who were the top scorers in their year groups, and
receive an extra 10 colours points:

Year 7           Rufaro Dhilwayo
Year 8           Georgie Ward
Year 9           Lilly Quinn
Year 10         Michael Altieri
Year 11 -       Tighe Shaw (overall highest scorer across all years)
Year 12         Rebecca Brown

Mrs Pugliese - Environment Colours Coordinator

Earth Hour Schools



Rock your Socks' Day

On 23 March 23, CGS students
raised awareness and a lot of money
for World Down Syndrome Day, by
participating in “Rock your Socks’
Day. There was an array of weird and
wacky socks throughout the school. 

There were short socks, long socks,
socks with wings and rainbow socks.
Over $650 was raised for Celebrate
T21, a group of ambassadors for
Down Syndrome in Australia. This
money will go to providing packs to
families who have received a new
diagnosis of Down Syndrome in their
children, showing them just how
awesome their children are. 

I am so incredibly proud of our
community and the awareness and
money that was raised. It means a
lot!!!

Mrs Barlow, Music Coordinator



Harmony

Day

On 21 March, Court Grammar School
celebrated Harmony Day. To commemorate

this event, students and staff were
encouraged to wear cultural dress

representing their heritage, or a culture that is
meaningful to them. In lieu of cultural dress, it

is customary to wear orange, the official
colour of Harmony Week.




Across the school, activities celebrating
cultural diversity took place. Activities included
discussions about Australia’s multiculturalism,
history, and the reasons why cultural diversity

is a blessing. Students celebrated and
explored the idea of belonging, acceptance
and respect in a range of age-appropriate

ways. Olivia Kirkpatrick from Pre-Primary was
absent on the day, but that didn’t stop her

from celebrating her Scottish heritage at home
with her Kilt, her “Nessy” toy and her West

Highland Terrier dog “Snowy!”



It was lovely to witness the community
atmosphere and to celebrate the range of

cultures across our school. Thank you to all
those who participated.




Primary Cultural Focus Group



Year 5T  

Container
Water
A measuring cylinder that was only to
be used once
Masking tape to write the scale on
Pen
Ruler

Students in 5T were recently challenged to
make a measuring device out of 3
dimensional shapes.

The rules were:

Aim: To make a measuring cylinder/jug
that shows at least every 100ml.

Equipment:

Using only this equipment the students
were to make a measuring cylinder from
the container they were given that had a
graduated scale to show every 100ml of
liquid.  The measuring cylinder was only to
be used once to help them.  They were
able to mark on where the 50ml
measurements would go.
It was a real head scratcher!

Mr Taylor - Primary Pastoral Care
Coordinator and Year 5 Teacher

Measures and Graduated Scales



Year 8 Student, Cooper Dunlop has been tasting success on the MTB Downhill circuit. 

His first National Championship race in February took place in Maydena, Tasmania and had 820m of vertical
elevation. In what proved to be a very technical ride against older riders, Cooper unfortunately crashed but
was able to pick himself up and still finish strong. 

Cooper entered his next race, the Oceania Championships in Kooralbyn, Queensland, with something to
prove. Eighteen riders took part in the U15 category with Cooper finishing 7th in his final run (even after
clipping a tree!). 

In addition to being a WA MTB State team member, Cooper has been selected for the Peel Regional
Academy of Sport and the Auscycling Australian BMX Development Academy.

We are proud of you, Cooper!
Mr Greeff - Year 8 Coordinator

Congratulations 

Students in Year 8 science have just completed learning about rocks, minerals and mining. To
finish the topic students had to simulate running a mine, by mining choc chips out of a choc chip
cookie. Different size chocolates were assigned different values, and students were ‘fined’ for
damaging the area around the cookie, and had to pay a cookie rehabilitation fee. This highlighted
how mining companies need to balance both profitability as well as environmental and community
needs. Students had a great time, and even enjoyed eating a choc chip or two. 

Year 8 Science



This term, the Year 7 and 8 Drama students have been hard at work preparing their performance
tasks. The Year 7's spent six weeks rehearsing and developing a circus performance that
showcases the various skills they have learned this year in Drama. These include juggling, diablo,
plate spinning, poi, hula-hooping, skipping and acrobatics, to name a few! 

Meanwhile, the Year 8 Drama classes have honed their skills in scripted performances of Children’s
Theatre. In small groups, they performed a scripted production in weeks eight and nine, which
showcased their characterisation, use of space, use of design and technology, line learning and
teamwork. 

Perhaps the most exciting element of these performances for the Year 7 and 8 classes was the
access to the costume room! The images here showcase a few of the more extravagant costume
choices. 
Ms West - Learning Area Coordinator - English

Year 7/8 Drama



Police Rangers

Several CGS Police Rangers recently participated in a Geocaching experience in Jarrahdale. For those that
aren’t familiar with Geocaching, it’s a real-life game of hide-and-seek. Members of the community hide trinket
boxes (cache) in the woods, they log the cache location on an app with the GPS coordinates. 

Others use their GPS to seek out the hidden cache. Once found you can trade trinkets or simply log that you’ve
found it and enjoy the online geocache community bragging rights. 

Recently the CGS Police Rangers headed up to Jarrahdale along the old, abandoned, railway line in search of a
series of caches under the theme of ‘Stand by Me’ the cult movie following an old railway line. The Rangers had
success in locating two geocaches and traded trinkets with one of the caches. The Rangers learnt valuable
lessons on navigation and perseverance, as some of those caches are hard to find!

The Geocache activity expands later in the term to incorporate more compass and map reading skills.

Crazy Sock Day for Down Syndrome

Year 5T raised over $40 for Down Syndrome with their crazy socks!



Monkey Bar Hang Challenge

What a wonderful week of challenge we have had in the primary school! 169 students participated in
the annual Monkey Bar Hang Challenge (53% of students competed). The sheer grit and
determination of each child made for a great spectacle as students tried to hold on for at least 30
seconds to get 10 points for their house! Jordan Munro from Year 3 managed to hang on for…5
minutes and 20 seconds (yes that is right, 320 seconds), with Antonette Van Den Dries only
languishing about 5 seconds before that!

In the end, there could be only one winner…Whitby!!!! 845 points to Yarrabah 830 points. While the
majority of the winners for each year level were from Yarrabah, it seemed that more Whitbinians got
involved. The old maxim just might be right, “You’ve got to be in it to win it”. 

Well done to all those who held on for dear life, whether they dropped after 5 seconds or 5 minutes!
You are all amazing!

Mr Peter Taylor - Primary House Coordinator
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Secondary House Update 



What does Easter mean to your family? 

As a young married adult it was juggling Easter Tennis Tournaments with attending Church on Easter
morning. 40 plus years ago that meant the organisers of the tournament moving the Handicap Singles
final so that it didn’t start until I’d been to church.

Easter… my Mum would dig out the spare Christmas Pudding that she had made the previous year,
fish on Friday, red-dyed boiled eggs, Hot Cross Buns that had to be ordered from the baker, as they
were only available on Maundy Thursday (Day before Good Friday), and there was only one variety.

The Easter Bunny was not as big a thing, but feasting on Easter Day was.

In today’s world, Easter is recognised as important for Christians, and celebrated even by non-
Christians in their own unique way. The cultural mix of our community also brings with it Easter
traditions from other places.

The birth, death and resurrection of Jesus changed our world.

Not just our calendar. 

Most noticeably it changed us in how we viewed our relationship with God and His creation. Easter is
important, because as many people tell me, believers in God don’t always get it right. And perhaps I
should add that humans generally, don’t always get it right.

Being forgiven and being forgiving, in any situation, gives us hope for the future and can encourage us
to change for the better. Being forgiven without conditions is a great 
gift. The Scriptures tell us that God loved us long before we loved
Him. Easter reminds us of this and asks us to celebrate the gift of
 forgiveness, shown in Jesus’ death and resurrection.

This Easter, enjoy family time, enjoy your long weekend, but don’t
forget to stop for a moment and remember that this weekend is 
only there because of how much God loves us, and wants us to 
love others. And part of that love is being forgiving and making 
time for others.

CHAPLAIN'S CHAT
REVEREND NOEL OAKEY

https://www.cgscareers.com/?page=job-and-career-search(2)


PRIMARY NEWS
STUART LEARMONTH, HEAD OF PRIMARY

Easter Assemblies and Celebrations
It is unfortunate that we were not able to hold our annual whole
school Easter assembly this year. However, each class across
the School had the chance to watch and participate in special 

Parent Conferences
Thank you to all parents and caregivers who have engaged in
our parent conferences over the last few weeks. Obviously,
this has seen a change in its format but it has been great to
see teachers chatting with families each night after school over
the phone. There are many parents who have not set up
appointments. Over the holidays, we will contact anyone who
has not had the chance to chat with their teacher and aim to
organise these discussions in the first part of Term 2. 

Planning for Term 2
As we move off into the holidays, everyone is looking forward to
relaxing and recharging with family and friends. This is a chance
for a much-needed period of rest and time to chill out and have
fun. As Term 2 begins, I would encourage all students to think
carefully about their goals. Term 2 is a term where we are all
firmly settled into the learning routines within our classes and it is
a time to plan for where we will go next in our learning, in our 

Easter celebrations that were put together by Chaplain Noel. The students enjoyed the songs,
activities and fun that this created and we are very thankful that Chaplain Noel put these together.
Thanks also must go to all families who donated Easter gifts and gold coin donations for our Easter
raffle – this always creates great eggcitement!

Cross Country Carnival
As you will know, our annual Cross Country Carnival was postponed this
term and will now take place in Term 2 Week 3. Miss Cavill has been
working hard with students across the School in preparation for this. The
rationale behind the postponement was so that we could organise a day
involving the whole School and not two separate days for each sub-
school. Miss Cavill has been keeping in touch with parents and families
about this and I would urge you to keep checking your messages for any
updates and information. 

development and in our interests. Teachers will strategise with students about goals as they return,
but hopefully the Learning Journey Folders that came home last week will allow families and students
to reflect and make these important goals for the term ahead. Have a safe and happy holiday and we
look forward to seeing everyone back, ready to learn, on Tuesday 26 April.

https://www.cgscareers.com/?page=job-and-career-search(2)


BRAD KROKOSZ,  HEAD OF SECONDARY
SECONDARY NEWS

Workplace Learning is not possible without the ongoing support of local business and industries. I
would like to acknowledge the following host employers for partnering with our school to aid in the
growth and development of our students during term one. 

AUSCOR Pty Ltd                       Castle Equipment                            Forrestdale Farm Fresh Eggs
Frenchline Industries                 Goodstart Early Learning Baldivis    Inglewood Timber Joinery 
Jellybeans Child Care Wellard   Pope Racing Stables                       Serpentine Jarrahdale Men’s Shed
Western Edge Motorcycles         

A number of these businesses will continue to host our students into term 2 and we thank them for their
ongoing support.

Looking ahead to Term two, we are specifically in search of local host employers within the electrical,
mechanical and agricultural industries. If anyone within our school community has capacity to support
our Workplace Learning students on a weekly basis during Term two, please contact me via SEQTA or
email mkrokosz@cgs.wa.edu.au 
Mrs Krokosz - Workplace Learning Coordinator

Workplace Learning

Secondary School Student/Parent/Teacher Interviews
3-Way, Student/Parent/Teacher interviews will occur on the afternoon/evening of Tuesday 3rd May. 

Parents can book a 10-minute time slot between 3:30 pm and 7:00 pm via www.schoolinterviews.com.au using the code:
r9pmd. 

All Interviews run for 10 minutes and parents are asked to respect the time scheduling required for such a large event. If
additional conversation needs to take place at the conclusion of an interview, parents are requested to make arrangements
with the teacher to meet at a later date. If teachers are booked out, parents are encouraged to contact the teacher via
Direct Messages (SEQTA Engage) to arrange to meet with that teacher on an alternative date. Students are expected to
attend in school uniform with their parents. 

University Entry and Open days 
University and tertiary provider Open Days provide students with an opportunity for greater insight into life as a tertiary
student. Students can gain a greater understanding of how tertiary courses and curricula work and what courses and study
modes are best suited. Beyond the learning experience, universities offer a large variety of co-curricular and cultural
experiences. Each university is different, and I encourage students to engage in the Open Days on offer. 

In 2022 many of the university and tertiary providers are offering both on-campus and virtual open days. I encourage
students to engage in either of these experiences, so you are fully informed when it comes to deciding on where to study.

The following Universities have published their upcoming open days. Students and Parents should visit the university
websites for more information:

Curtin University                           openday.curtin.edu.au 
Edith Cowan University                 ecu.edu.au/open-day/overview
Murdoch University                       murdoch.edu.au/study/open-day
University of Notre Dame               events.nd.edu.au/OpenDayFreo
University of Western Australia      uwa.edu.au/study/openday 

https://www.cgscareers.com/?page=job-and-career-search(2)
mailto:mkrokosz@cgs.wa.edu.au
http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/


DEPUTY NEWS
MIKE JENZEN,  DEPUTY PRINCIPAL

Student Council

Congratulations to this years Pastoral Care Representatives who will form our Student
Council commencing next term.

Year 7 Xavier Allen
Makayla Rimbas
Seth Del Caro

Hayden Symons

Whitby 1
Whitby 2

Yarrabah 1
Yarrabah 2

Year 8 Samuel Haskell
Georgie Ward
Colm Galvin

Cameron Rann

Whitby 1
Whitby 2

Yarrabah 1
Yarrabah 2

Year 9 Jarrah Johnston
Gracie Mansey
Mason McKrill

9.1
9.2
9.3

Year 10 Tysen Campbell
Callum O'Neill

Kaylen van Eden

10.1
10.2
10.3

Year 11 Gurbaaz Gill
Brianna Maxwell

Tighe Shaw

11.1
11.2
11.3

https://www.cgscareers.com/?page=job-and-career-search(2)




 *Dates as at 24 February 2022.  Dates may be subject to change.
 ** Uniform Shop Opening Hours in January are by appointment




2022 Calendar - updated

Term 1 
Friday 8 April



Term Two

Monday 25 April
Tuesday 26 April
Monday 6 June
Friday 24 June






Term Three
Monday 18 July
Tuesday 19 July
Friday 26 August

Friday 23 September



Term Four
Monday 10 October
Tuesday 11 October

Thursday 8 December
Tuesday 20 December



 Staff Professional Development Day - Pupil Free






ANZAC Day Public Holiday
Students Commence

Western Australian Day Public Holiday
Teaching Staff and Students finish Term Two








Staff Professional Development Day - Pupil Free
Students Commence

Staff Professional Development Day - Pupil Free
Teaching Staff and Students finish Term Three






Staff Professional Development Day - Pupil Free
Students Commence

Presentation Night - Students finish Term Four
School Office Closes

Uniform Shop Holiday Opening Times

Friday, 8 April:   9.00 am - 12 noon
Wednesday 13 April:  9.00am - 12 noon
                                    1.00pm - 3.00pm

Tuesday, 26 April:  8.00am - 9.30am
As always, if you know the size and item, please complete an online order, which will be made ready for

collection from Reception.












